
BOARD OF ASSESSORS MEETING 
MARCH 4, 2014 

 
PRESENT:  Jeanne Cunningham, Chair, Jim Coffey 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. at the Town Office. 
 
The Board approved: 
 

 land use change tax for Kenneth and Carisa Lehtonen, lot 9/3-10, $490 

 land use change tax for Carol Clark, lot 13/77, $707 
 
The Board denied an elderly exemption for Edmond Jette as his income exceeded the limit allowed.  
Also denied was a veteran's tax credit application from Christopher Gallant for failure to complete the 
application. 
 
The Board reviewed letters from Linda Kennedy, Department of Revenue Administration, on the 
determination of the equalization ratio, and from Sulloway & Hollis to the NH Board of Tax and Land 
Appeals regarding the aggregate assessments, tax rates and median equalization ratios for PSNH's 2012 
tax appeals. 
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